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first of all i want to say this was the birthday of a 
very special friend.  a friend who has departed and 
gone home to the Lord.  yes, heaven is our home.  our 
real home.  the place where we want to go.  a place of 
respite, peace and security.  a place we share with 
those we love.  we who know Jesus have that assurance 
in our heart when our time has come to depart this 
world.

then there are those who are left behind.  i know, the 
word says, "ye sorrow not, even as others which have no 
hope".  1 thess 4:13  but we do sorrow.  not for them 
so much as for ourselves because we are left behind.  
death is the great separator; the great barrier.  it is 
a veil which few have glimpsed behind.  but from those 
few, we know there lies waiting a place of torment 
unimaginable or joy unspeakable.

i don't know why the Lord is having me speak about this 
today,  it was definitely not what i had planned.  
perhaps there is someone reading this who is about to 
enter that place beyond the veil.  and not just for a 
glimpse - for their forever place of habitation.

the word tells us that "it is appointed unto men once 
to die, but after this the judgment".  heb 9:27  there 
will be a death and there will be a judgment.

i think back over all the things i have done in my 
life, both good and bad.  some purposely and some 
inadvertently, but actions always brought results 
regardless; some to me and some to others.  i would not 



want to be the one to decide which outweighed the 
other.  but there is One who judges and He is always 
just and beyond reproach.

i have often heard it said we do not want to ask God 
for justice.  justice would require us all getting our 
just deserts.  we want to ask for mercy.  no matter how 
much better we may have been than someone else, we all 
fall short when compared to the Holy One.  He sets the 
standard.  He is the standard.

"o wretched man that i am! who shall deliver me from 
the body of this death?"  rom 7:24  there is only one 
thing; the most powerful thing in the world.  it is the 
blood of Jesus; the lamb slain from the foundation of 
the world.

there is a song that says it so well.  "what can wash 
away my sin?  nothing but the blood of Jesus; what can 
make me whole again? nothing but the blood of Jesus.  
oh! precious is the flow that makes me white as snow; 
no other fount i know, nothing but the blood of Jesus." 

yes, there is nothing but the blood of Jesus that can 
put us back in good standing with the Father.  if there 
is anyone reading this today who has not been washed in 
that blood, i beg you, examine your life.  do you want 
justice or mercy?  which do you need?

i was reading something this morning which i hope will 
help remove your thoughts from the doom of this life 
and world and focus it on the hope set before us.  the 
work of our Lord Jesus began with a wedding and will 
end with a wedding; the marriage supper of the lamb.



there will be feasting we have never known.  and that 
will just be the beginning.  the beginning of a thing 
that will last forever.  "it is written: “eye has not 
seen, nor ear heard, nor have entered into the heart of 
man the things which God has prepared for those who 
love Him"  1 cor 2:9

do you love Him today?  then tell Him.  more than that, 
show Him by your commitment to follow His teaching and 
teach others to do likewise.  we teach by example.

if this be the last word i ever share with anyone, let 
it be this.  "for i know that my Redeemer lives, and He 
shall stand at last on the earth; and after my skin is 
destroyed, this i know, that in my flesh i shall see 
God, whom i shall see for myself, and my eyes shall 
behold, and not another.  how my heart yearns within 
me!"  job 19:25-26


